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     Sweet Home Emergency Ministries

     1115 Long Street 

     Sweet Home, OR  97386

     July 31, 2013
Dear Friends of SHEM,
It has been much too long since our last newsletter. We have been busy with the day to day operations. The need just keeps increasing as the number of food boxes distributed continues to grow. A record 58 households was served Saturday morning, July 27th. Tons of food is delivered every other Friday that needs to be shelved or stored in refrigerators and freezers. Then the procedure is reversed as items are removed and distributed to the hungry. (If you don’t know what to do with those plastic bags which other cities are banning, please save them and donate them to SHEM. We use them for bagging together frozen foods or fresh produce. We could also use any reusable bags which you do not want. They are especially useful for the homeless or clients who do not have transportation and must walk.)
There are loyal volunteers who help and we are truly grateful for every one of them because they enable us to meet the demand. But summer activities or health issues keep their number smaller than is truly optimal. If you have a few hours per week that are begging to be used for humanitarian purposes, please visit with Cindy Rice, the SHEM Pantry manager, to see how you might be of service. 
Speaking of volunteers, the 3rd Annual SHEM Volunteer Ice Cream Social will be at 6:00 p.m. on August 22nd at Sankey Park. This is an opportunity for the volunteers from all the SHEM programs to mingle and get to know each other better. Please feel free to come join us. 

School will be starting before long. SHEM will be receiving backpacks from the Salvation Army purchased with the donations collected in the Red Kettles during the holiday season. We need your help filling these backpacks with basic supplies. Please bring your donations to the SHEM Pantry or Manna locations so that the youngsters can begin the upcoming school year with the materials they need for success. If you have extra beverage cans and bottles, please donate them to Harvest Christian Church which will use the refunds to supplement the supplies collected by SHEM. They will be distributing the backpacks on August 17th. 
Thank you needs to be expressed to the United Way of Linn County for continuing to support SHEM programs through the 2013-2014 fiscal year. Thank you also to the Samaritan Lebanon Community Hospital through their Social Accountability Grant. Not only does it help pay for fresh milk in the food boxes, this year milk is also available for preparation of (and serving with) Manna meals. Others that make continuing contributions include Safeway (bread, milk discount), Mr. Lucky’s Deli (pastries), Thriftway (receipts rebate), Hoy’s Hardware (collection jar). Thank you to everyone who donates fresh produce for the meals and food boxes. A final thank you goes to Linn-Benton Food Share for providing 12 industrial shelving units for future pantry expansion.
One last item which SHEM needs to acknowledge is the passing of Gilbert Guzman. Not only was he a member of the SHEM Board of Directors, but Gilbert also volunteered at both the Pantry and Manna. He will be missed.

Thank you for keeping SHEM in your prayers. 
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541-367-6504

Email: shemfoodbank@gmail.org

Website: www.shemfoodbank.org


